

2020-2021学年河南省许昌市长葛市九年级(上)期中 试卷

英语

注:满分为100分。

二、阅读理解(20 小题,每小题 2 分,共 40 分)阅读下面四篇语言材料,然后按文后要求做题。

1.

BEIJING TRAVEL COMPANY

Beijing—Singapore Best tour days in Singapore Website: WWW, Beijingtour. com Telephone: 010—62617788

MIRAMBER HOTEL

Restaurant& Cafe, Swimming pool, KTV, Reading room

Day 1:

Morning:land at Singapore Changi Airport Afternoon:take a bus tour of the island Evening:have a party in the KTV

Day 2:

Morning:visit the Handicraft Center and the National Museum Afternoon:take the cable car to Sentosa Island

Day 3:

Morning:take a walking tour of old Singapore, including Chinatown Afternoon:take a boat trip around the island

Day 4:

Daytime: free for shopping Evening: return by air

Date of Departure

August 16, 2010 ¥ :3, 220 August 17. 2010 ¥ 3 August 18, 2010 ¥ 2, 950 August 19, 150

(1)	Travelers in this tour group will go to Singapore				
	A. by air	B. by sea	C. by bus	D. by train	
(2)	The underlined wo	ord"Departure"mean	IS		
	A. 返回	B. 停留	C. 出发	D. 持续	
(3)	On the second day	, travelers in this gr	oup can		
	A. go to Chinatov	wn C. visit Sentosa	Island C. travel are	ound by boat	
	D. have a party in	the KTV			
(4)	When can traveler	s shop freely during	the tour?		
	A. On the first da	y. B. On the second	d day. C. On the thi	ird day. D. On the last day.	
(5)	If you only want to	o spend less than 3,	000 yuan, you can c	choose as you departure	
	date.				



A. August 16

B. August 17

C. August 18

D. August 19.

扫码查看解析

2. What do people do with their old, out of date but still useful computers? Most people don't know how to deal with them. Many old computers are put away. Many more are simply thrown away as rubbish.

Finally, some companies are thinking of ways to bring down the number of old computers. Sony has agreed to help recycle old Sony products ($\stackrel{.}{\mathcal{F}} \stackrel{.}{\mathcal{L}}$). Dell

In some countries, laws have been passed, too. Computer companies have to pay for collecting and recycling their used products. And 70% of the computer waste must be recycled. The idea behind the laws is that computer companies themselves should pay for the cost. That will encourage them to make computers which are easier and cheaper to repair and upgrade (升级).

Yet many people are throwing away good computers, while others cannot afford them at all. Hundreds of organizations are working on this problem. They collect and repair old computers. Some also teach others how to repair computers. These repaired computers then go to schools, charities (慈善团体), too.

根据短文内容, 选择正确答案.

- (1) What do many people do with old computers?
 - A. They repair them. B. They sell them. C. They send them to others.
 - D. They stop using them.
- (2) How many computer companies are mentioned in the second paragraph
 - A. One.
- B. Two.
- C. Three.
- D. Four.
- (3) According to the laws in some countries, computer companies must
 - A. recycle most of their products B. collect all their used products
 - C. repair and upgrade old computers D. make more cheaper computers
- (4) What do the organizations do to solve the problem of old computers?
 - A. Help the computer companies to collect them.
 - B. Repair and send them to those who need them. C. Help people to learn to use them.
 - D. Turn rubbish into useful things.
- (5) What is the main idea of this passage?
 - A. Repairing old computers. B. Encouraging to make cheap computers.
 - C. Recycling old computers. D. Helping those who need computers.
- 3. Different students have different ideas about freedom (自由), true friends, love Chen Cheng, 13, a boy from Jiangsu:I think I need a true friend. I had some friends before. However

Gan Xiaoning, 14, a girl from Heilongjiang:Freedom is what I want most. I am a bird in two cages. In school, my parents don't allow me to do what I like, either.

Yuan Siyu, 15, Guangxi:I am a boy from a poor family. My father works very hard to support the family. I want to go to a college so that I can find a good job in the future.

QuYi, 14, a girl from Hebei:I want a complete family. My father died of cancer three years ago. Since then



扫码查看解析

根据	材料内容选择最佳	答案,并将其标号与	真入题前括号内.	
(1)	Who is the oldest s	tudent of all?		
	A. Chen Cheng.	B. Gan Xiaoning.	C. Yuan Siyu.	D. Qu Yi.
(2)	What does Chen Cl	heng want to get mo	st?	
	A. Freedom.	B. A true friend.	C. Love.	D. Honesty.
(3)	Which isn't describ	ed about Gan Xiaon	ing?	
	A. She has to follo	w the school's rules	in school. B. She	has to listen to teachers.
	C. She can't do wh	nat she likes. D. She	e has rude parents.	
(4)	What does Yuan Sig	yu want to do in the	future?	
	A. He wants to hel	lp his father. B. He	wants to go to a co	llege.
	C. He wants to ear	n money. D. He wa	ants to live with his	father.
(5)	What happened to	Qu Yi's family three	years ago?	
	A. Her mother die	d of cancer three year	ars ago.	
	B. Her father died	of cancer three year	s ago.	
	C. Her classmates	who live their paren	ts doesn't like her.	
	D. She has a chance	ce to be together wit	h her parents.	
	Billionaire Bill Gate	es reads about 50 bo	oks a year. He share	es some habits he has to get the
			3. C	eople can help us improve and
	s' tips on how to read			
	Take notes in the ma			
	When you are reading	ng you have to focus	s on it, especially w	hen you read a non-fiction (非
小说	类的) book. Are you	a taking the new kno	owledge? (1)	For me, taking notes
				ere. If I disagree with the book,
some	etimes it takes a long	g time to read it. Bec	ause I write so muc	ch in the margins. Sometimes I
thou	ght to myself. " Oh			
	(2)			
	I don't let myself st	art a book that I' m	not going to finish.	Take a book called Infinite Jest
				adapted from that book. I loved
it. (3	The re	eason is if the book	is like two-or three	-hundred-page book, there is no
				uite long and hard to understand.
	t want to make an			
	Block out an hour			
		ooks like those. vou	' d better sit down f	or an hour at a time, or you are
	ble to focus on what			it is possible for magazine
				a little over an hour reading a
	and make some pro		5 P 8 V	

根据短文内容,选出可以填入文中空白处的最佳答案.

A. It's my rule to get to the end.

B. Don't start what you can't finish.

C. But now I' m trying to decide if I' m starting or not.

D. Are you connecting it with the knowledge you have learned?

E. It's not that kind of thing you can do five minutes here ten minutes there.

三、完形填空(15 小题,每小题 1 分,共 15 分)先通读下面的短文,掌握其大意,然后从 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳答案。

•	I	I was never very neat (整洁), while my roommate Kate was well organized. Each of her				
	things	s always had its (1)	, but I	was always looking	g for something every minute.	
	Over	time, Kate got neate	er and I got messier.	She would push my	(2) clothing	
	over,	and I would lay my	books on her tidy d	lesk. We both got (3)	of each other.	
	7	We broke out one m	orning. Kate came i	nto the room. Soon,	I heard her shouting. "Take	
	your s	shoes away! Why un	nder my bed!" Then	, I saw my (4)	flying at me. I jumped	
	to my	feet and started yel	ling (叫嚷), but she	yelled off even (5)		
		Γhe room was filled		_	ave stayed together for a single	
		e but for a phone ca			end of the conversation, I could	
	(8)	_	vay her grandma wa		. When she hung up,	
			into her bed, sobbin			
	-		mething she should		. All of a sudden,	
	a (11)		ng of sympathy (同			
	` /				the shoes and swept the floor,	
		on her (12)			didn't notice Kate had	
	(13)	up.				
	` _		surprise, reaching o	out her hands to get l	nold of mine. I looked up into	
		es. She smiled at m				
	Kate and I (14) roommates for the rest of the year. We didn't always					
	but we learned the key to living together: giving in, cleaning up and holding					
	on. C					
	(1)	A. way	B. place	C. name	D. seat	
	(2)	A. dirty	B. clean	C. old	D. new	
	(3)	A. afraid	B. tired	C. excited	D. nervous	
	(4)	A. shirts	B. books	C. shoes	D. socks	
	(5)	A. weaker	B. better	C. louder	D. worse	
	(6)	A. happiness	B. sadness	C. surprise	D. anger	
	(7)	A. answered	B. replied	C. received	D. called	
	(8)	A. provide	B. forget	C. catch	D. make	
	(9)	A. worried	B. weak	C. heavy	D. ill	
	(10)	A. alone	B. fast	C. quickly	D. happily	
	(11)	A. terrible	B. relaxing	C. happy	D. warm	
	(12)	A. bed	B. line	C. side	D. area	



扫码查看解析

	(13)	A. v	voken	B. come	C. gave	D. made	
	(14)	A. s	tarted	B. stayed	C. became	D. grew	
	(15)	A. s	tudy	B. promise	C. agree	D. share	
四、	、语均	竟填空	至(15 小题	,每小题 1 分,	共 15 分)第一	一节阅读短文,人	人方框中选择恰当
的	词并用	月其过	色当形式填空	2,使短文通顺、	意思完整 二每证	可限用一次	
ò.							<u> </u>
			When;	though; with; hund	dred; lot; look; se	e; train; by; teena	ger
	I	was	born in Taiz	hou, a city (1)	a long l	history in Jiangsu	
		Гоdау	, I' m just 14	years old. Howev	er, I have (2)	the gre	at changes in
	Taizh	ou. (3	3)I was youn	g, my grandmother	r liked to take me	out and go aroun	d the city. (4)
		I cou	ıldn' t speak,	, I knew it wasn' t a	a busy city. There	were many small	buildings, not tall
	buildi	ings.					
	A	At ab	out four, I be	egan to learn things	(5)	_ watching TV an	d reading books or
	•		,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	saw a long and big			m TV. So I said to
							rain'. Why haven' t I
					ake me to see it, r	ight?" "Oh, no!	My child. " said my
	•			ny fault. In fact	ald abild any man	a I harra anarrin i	nto o (9)
		11.752		m not a 4—year—o	19 7.	2000.2	
	Now, the city has really changed a (9) . And she is still growing up quickly. (10) of tall buildings stand up on the ground, the whole city is covered by green						
	(10)_ nlants	s the		on makes the city		the whole city is	covered by green
	_	•0	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	ifficult for her to be		better in the futur	·e!
T.				新要求填空,使短			
<u>΄΄</u> ,			17000 - 17000				
•			-	cople are using mot			
				and music players	NATO JAMES JAMES AND	nes, many Chines	
	Huaw		t. If someone	c talks (2)	moone pho	nes, many Chines	se will ullik of
			ina, even in	the world, Huawei	is a wonder. Ren	Zhengfei built ur	Huawei company
				sold 58. 4 million			
	got (3	3)	S	econd place at he n	nobile market.		
	1	Now,	Huawei has	been the leader in	5G field. (4)	has mo	re than 75, 000 top
	engin	eers a	and scientists	s on research. They	try their (5)	to bring	g digital and high
	techn	ology	to every per	rson and place. It's	more convenient	for modern peopl	le to live in a rapid
	way.	What	a useful tech	nnology 5G is!			
六、	、补金	全对话	5 (5 小题,	毎小題 2 分, ま	+ 10 分) 根据7	下面的对话情景,	在每个空白处填
				寸话的意义连贯、			
3.	A: Hi	, Line	da. Did you l	have a nice time du	uring the Mid - A	utumn Festival?	
	B: (1))	. I	visited my grandpa	arents in a village,	, and it was so mi	ich fun.



扫码查看解析

A: Sounds good. You remember it for such a long time. (2) ?
B: It was rainy, but it was very cool.
A: Well, (3)?
B: I made mooncakes with my grandma, watched the moon and chatted with my family.
A: Oh, nice. (4)?
B: I visit my grandparents once a term. What about you? How were your days?
A: Terrible! I stayed at home and did my homework all the time you know, the test is coming.
B: (5)
A: What you said sounds right. We should work hard to have a good future. See you.
B: See you.
、书面表达。 (20 分)
你的英语非常优秀,请根据下列提示,写一份100词左右的发言稿
提示:
1. When did you begin to learn English?
2. Why do you like English?
3. How do you study English well?
Boys and girls:
It's my honor to come here to share my opinions of learning English with you.

That's all. Thank you.